[bookmark: _GoBack]Candor Library Board Monthly Meeting Minutes
October 09, 2024


Trustees in Attendance:   Trish Engelhard (Board President), Sue Gray, Sue Heavenrich, Deanna Houck, Mary Kay Porter, Nancy Riggs, Dick Zavatto

Trustees Absent: Roy Yarrington

Others in Attendance:   Donna Schwender (Library Director), Lois Purcell (Board secretary), Tim Schwender (Guest), Angie Malone (Guest)

· The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m.
· The agenda was distributed via email by Trish in advance of the meeting.  The agenda was approved with one addition, i.e. a discussion about volunteers. The motion to approve was made by Nancy, and seconded by Sue H.
· The minutes from the board’s monthly meeting on September 18, 2024 were approved (motion made by Sue H and seconded by Deanna)
· After review and some discussion, the financial statement, prepared by Kim Sullivan, was approved (motion made by Nancy and seconded by Deanna)	

LIBRARIAN’S REPORT:

	Donna provided a full report of library activities since September’s meeting, outlining grants applied for and awarded.  Of note: We received a grant from the Tioga County Senior Citizens; some of that grant has been used to purchase/assemble items to create a Memory Kit/Backpack for our patrons (and their caregivers) who are dealing with dementia or Alzheimer’s disease.    Another highlight: Donna has continued the weeding process, and Gretchen is also working on that initiative, focusing on the mystery section.   Donna made note that we have several new library card holders and that people new to the area have been enthusiastic library users.  Also, attendance at story hour has increased. 

MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS:

· Donna reported that Kevin Kline will begin his work on the lighting project on Monday, Oct. 14 when the library is closed for the fall holiday.  Kevin will plan to do the bulk of his work on Monday, Wednesday and Friday mornings when the library is closed.  
· Donna has received several requests from people/organizations re volunteering.  Donna will solicit advice from other FLLS libraries/staff re how they use volunteers. 
· We still need to add one more member to the board.  Two community members have expressed interest in joining the board.  We will wait until our annual meeting in January, to add an additional board member.   
· Trish and Donna will meet with Kim Sullivan in the next few weeks re next year’s budget, planning for the board to finalize the budget in November. 
· Our 5 year strategic plan needs review and updating.  Sue H will distribute via email what we have to date, and discussion will continue at next month’s meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:58 p.m.  The next meeting will be held on November13 at 7 p.m.

Minutes submitted by Lois Peret Purcell
